MINUTES OF THE YWDB ASSOCIATION

HELD ON SATURDAY 8TH APRIL 2000 AT CHICHESTER YACHT CLUB

PRESENT


Peter Hewitt





John Yonwin





Dave Horsford





Maggie Horsford





Phil Lokier





John Lokier





Geoff Honey

APOLOGIES


Nic Cross





Roger Hunt

2. Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were agreed

3. Matters Arising
PLEASE NOTE THE DATE FOR THE NEXT MEETING HAS BEEN CHANGED TO SATURDAY 10TH JUNE AT POOLE YACHT CLUB

Day Boat News: Spare copies were distributed to all present by John Yonwin. A thank you card was received by Sue Thornton-Grimes in response to the bouquet of flowers sent to her by the committee in recognition of all the hard work Sue had done in the production of Day Boat News. It was confirmed that Chris Steer would take over the responsibilities with immediate effect.

Trophies: Dave Horsford will recover all trophies and arrange for them to be engraved.

New Members: John Yonwin confirmed that renewal notices had been sent to all members. An up to date list of members names/addresses has been produced and a copy sent to Phil Lokier.

Open Week-Ends: Geoff Honey advised the committee that the open week-end date for Thornbury Sailing Club was 27/28th May 2000. This has been confirmed to Pete Hewitt by Tim Parkinson.

Pete Hewitt now has the remit to rig the new mast.

John Yonwin has been in touch with Colin Hockey regarding insurance for the moulds belonging to the association. It was suggested that cover of £5.500 

would be required.

Maggie Horsford proposed the minutes to be correct. This proposal was approved by Dave Horsford.

4. Day Boat Week 2000
Nick Colbourn, Rear Commodore for Dinghies at Chichester Yacht Club would be attending the meeting to discuss arrangements with the committee for the event. It was decided to compile a list of items for discussion prior to his attendance.

Sailing Programme

Number of entries 

Prizes/Mementos

Berths/Moorings

Social Programme

Trophies

Layout of Entry Form/Notice of Races/Conditions of Entry

Tidal Information

Timescale-It was decided that the entry form and a provisional programme would be sent out by the committee by the end of April.

Nick supplied a draft copy of the Programme and Sailing Instructions together with a progress report to all present. These items all discussed.

1 Dates/Race Times
Draft programme and Sailing Instructions were available for comment. It was noted that they were not going to be finalised until at least another

month. It was decided that a provisional programme of events would be sent to the DB members by the end of April. There is not a closing date stipulated for entry. Each race will be started off committee boats on the water. It will take approximately 5 minutes to reach the start line. The start time will be 10 minutes later than Chichester’s start time. 

2 Format
It was agreed the event would be called YWDB Week. The committee will produce a Programme/Notice of Race to send out to all the members.

Licence Stickers will be required by all boats taking part at a cost of £2.

It was discussed and agreed that Poole YC entries would be processed by the committee and numbers would be passed on to Chichester.
3 Courses
The style of course for the DB fleet may well be different to that of the Chichester sailors. This to be agreed.

4 Entry Numbers
It is assumed the entry number will be between 20-30 

5 Berthing
It was advised that CYC are considering allowing the DB sailors the use of their waiting pontoon. There is a further meeting on 10/04/00. Nick to advise Phil Lokier of the options available after the meeting. Another option suggested by Nick was that CYC would rig up chain moorings for the DB fleet.

A trailer park will be available to store trailers and there will be no cost for Dry Sailing. Mooring costs and the cost for Prizes to be arranged.

6
Marks

To assist the DB sailors in the races a laminated chart will be produced showing clearly the markers we will have to round. This will be at a small cost of approximately £3 and will be included in the entry package. The sponsors are providing CYC with 3 (or more) new tetrahedral marks.

6 Social
A short reception has been arranged for the DB members on Saturday 29th July at 7pm. A special briefing can be arranged during the reception. Scruitineering must be completed by 6pm that evening. There will be a mid-week supper for the DB members where they will also receive prizes for the first 4 days of the event. A sample of the menus available were passed to the committee for perusal. Details of requirements to be advised as soon as possible. There is to be a BBQ and Barn Dance after prizegiving on Friday.

The cost for these events will be included in the entry package. Numbers for any extra tickets required for the social events will be passed to CYC as soon as possible.

7 Accommodation/Info etc
Local accommodation brochures provided for the committee to send to the participating sailing clubs. Geoff Honey took a batch for Gravesend SC and Sally Hewitt took brochures for Shearwater SC. Phil Lokier to distribute remainder to Poole YC members.

8 Prizes
It was confirmed that costs for DB week would be met by those entering and that the cost for prizes would be included in the entry package. There will be no subsidisation from the DB Association as we are not being sponsored this year. Nick showed two types of glass tumblers they had presented as prizes previously which had been engraved by a jewellers in Horsham by the name of John Cox. Pete Hewitt to make contact with him and discuss prices. CYC sponsors are not giving money prizes or items for prizes but may contribute to the prize for the overall winner of the event.

It was discussed and agreed by the committee that prizes would be awarded to helm and crew of the following events:



Long Distance Race



Ladies Race



Crews Race



Cadets Race



Junior Race

An overall prize for both helm and crew for the 1st 5 places was also agreed.

A memento will be presented to all that take part.

9 Safety Boats
Nick advised that during the family week patrol boats and coaching boats would be fully stretched. CYC propose that although overall cover would be less than for the other boats, by the nature of the Day Boat, additional patrol boats would be unnecessary in the races close to the club. The only potential problem would assistance with race management, moving markers etc.

For the Long Distance Race a sweeper/tow boat might be essential to make sure boats get back and to shorten the race to get a result if necessary.

This approach would lessen the cost. No firm prices but a boat and driver might cost £100 - £150 for the day. This would add between £3 - £7.50 to the entry package. Dave Horsford may be able to recruit a safety boat for the day from Poole YC. This to be confirmed at a later date.

10 Sponsorship
CYC are having a meeting on 14/04/00 to discuss sponsorship. The sponsors may be Chichester and Emsworth Chandlery. They will not be providing money prizes to the club but assisting with new harbour race mark charts at promotional rates, provision of marks and assistance with prizes at discount.

Discount vouchers might be attractive at mid-week prizegiving, for example.

A sponsors advert might be taken in the Programme/Sailing Instructions to offset costs. Family Week prizes are generally token rather than of obvious material value. There are no sponsors for the DB sailors this year.

11 Other Items
It was agreed that the Day Boat Association AGM will take place on Thursday morning. The venue will either be the Conservatory or the Dining Room. This will be the most convenient time taking into consideration the race programme. An Agenda will be drawn up and circulated to all members 14 days before the meeting is scheduled to take place. Nomination forms for new committee members if required will also be included. Minutes from the last AGM to be circulated to all committee members in order to address any items as required.

12 Cost Summary (per boat with Helm and Crew)
Entry as Family Week

£20

Mid-week Supper


£24 (£12 per head)

Harbour Dues


£2

Patrol Boat for LD Race

£5 (estimate)

BBQ & Barn Dance


£12 (£6 per head)

Moorings (where applicable)
£25 (guess based on £20/night for 36ft 

                                                                                Boats-DB rafting 3 deep at same


                                                                    rate)


Race mark chart


£3 (estimated cost)


Total if all charged in entry.

£91 + prizes and YWDB costs


Total if supper, BBQ/Barn Dance not included = £30 + prizes and YWDB 


costs. Mooring charges at cost as applicable to each entry.


It was agreed by the committee that the entry fee would be £90

This concluded the discussion regarding Day Boat Week. It was agreed that another meeting would be held on 19/04/00 at 11 Jupiter Way to prepare and send out the provisional programme and entry form.

5 Fact File for Day Boat Week
This to be prepared as a separate document.

6 Day Boat Notes
It was discussed and agreed that Phil Lokier would prepare the Day Boat Notes. PH and PL to liase and agree items for the next issue. Mention that Sue Thornton-Grimes is no longer responsible for producing DB News and that it now being dealt with by Chris Steer. 

7 Day Boat News
It was confirmed that Chris Steer would be taking over the production of DB News. A letter from the committee to be sent to Sue Thornton-Grimes thanking her for the work she had contributed to the association in producing this booklet. A letter also to be sent to Chris Steer thanking him for taking it on and also a copy of the minutes to be sent to keep him informed. 

8 Trophies
Already discussed.

9 Membership/Certificates
JY confirmed that 55 families had not renewed their membership as yet. £1,100 has been received through memberships so far. Last year it reached £1,400. A reminder notice has already been sent to those to have not paid. A second reminder will go out with the DB Week package. JY also confirmed he will produce a Statement of Finance for the AGM. 

10 Publicity
PL to make reference on DB Notes to the possibility of having a DB week-end.

11 AOB
DH advised that Paul Walker from Bob’s Boats is keen to undertake the building of new Day Boats. DH is waiting for a letter of confirmation from Paul. The moulds can be stored at Bob’s Boats at a cost which has not yet been confirmed. This item to be discussed further at the next meeting.

GH has received details of further possible venues for DB Week.  Brightlingsea and Royal Torbay. These to be investigated.

12 Date/Venue of Next Meeting
Saturday 10th June 2000 – Poole Yacht Club – 4pm (after the sailing) 

